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Hello! 

How are you? Welcome to the very first Year 9 Newsletter! 

It is a very different world we are waking up to and we are all taking time 

to adjust and work out some sense of normality and routine. It is fine to be 

feeling a bit wobbly or strange. This time will pass. 

It is a wonderful time to do those things we never have time for; spend 

time with loved ones, whether in your home or on the phone. ( I have been 

speaking to my family a lot more) You may want to learn a new skill; cooking, 

British Sign Language, drawing? I would love to hear what you have been 

up to! 

I will send a newsletter once a week and would love to add other things from 

you guys! That way you guys are all keeping connected too. Please ask you 

parents/carers for permission if you are going to send any pictures to add. 

So, if you have any advice, a cool recipe, a new skill we could learn ,then, 

please let me know! …. 

We miss you all and are thinking of you,  

Love from Mrs Schiavo-Tench, Mrs Pender and your form tutors!  

Three things that has 
made me smile: 

1. The beautiful sunshine 
which means lovely 
walks. 

 

 

2. Poppy & Louie 
are loving having 
us at home 

 

 

 

3. I am enjoying having time 
to bake cakes and trying new 
recipes. Here is a picture of 
my chocolate and beetroot 
cake I made. It was deli-
cious.  

 

 

 

Remember today is VE Day! 
75 year ago! 

Victory in Europe Day, general-

ly known as VE Day (United 

Kingdom) or V-E Day (America), 

is a day celebrating the formal 

acceptance by the Allies of 

World War II of Nazi Germany 

's unconditional surrender of 

its armed forces on 8 May 

1945. 

 

 

 

 

Let’s remember them! 

What have your form tutors been up to? 

Mrs Gekas has started a vegetable patch which is growing nicely. 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Bishop has been enjoying fresh crab from the fishermen! 

 

Mrs Chandraker has been reading and knitting! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Hayles has turned  

her dog Roo into an  

Egyptian Princess. 



 

Georgia has been clapping 

for the NHS and Dylan G 

has been entertaining the 

neighbours with his drums 

and guitar every Thursday 

evening. 

Angelina H - “I have been creating bunting and selling it. I have been getting orders for people 

with different names, words and colours.  I made multi-coloured ones with be kind, Harry Potter 

themed ones and ones with names on them and many more. I love using my sewing machine and 

making different types of bunting as it takes my mind off things because I have to concentrate to 

get the bunting done right. 

Ben C has been practising his skills and Jago G has been 

getting out on his bike too! 

Nell G, Arwen H and Claudelle W have been enjoying 

their music talents. Both Arwen and Claudelle have 

written some new songs about the pandemic. Arwen’s 

are called “Deep Blue eyes” and “Quarantine”. 

 

 

 

 

Claudelle says  

Hello, a couple of weeks ago I wrote a song in response 

to the pandemic; ‘Covid, You Cannot Steal Our Hearts’ 

it is available on Spotify, Apple Music, Amazon Music, 

iTunes, Youtube, etc. Here is the link: https://ditto.fm/

covid-you-cannot-steal-our-hearts. 

Thankyou  

 My song can be found https://ditto.fm/covid-you-

cannot-steal-our-hearts 

Harley B has been walking his 

dogs and playing xbox and 

Ben PT has a new score on 

fortnite!  

Dylan and Jasmine G, Nell 

G and Arwen H have been 

enjoying Zoom music les-

sons 

and 

dance 

les-

sons! 

 
Rhys B sending us some jokes 

1. What keeps a Rock Star Cool……. 

His fans!!!!! 

2. A penguin walks into a bar and asks the Bar 

man 

“Excuse me have you seen  

my Dad” 

Molly B has learnt to drive a 

tractor and sewn this dress. 

 

Lana H has been enjoying her 

art!  

Will B says his Internet is terrible and 

he’s forced to play on his computer 

upstairs and Emily D tells us she’s 

done nothing for 41 days! 


